
Council, 
January 2, 1964. 

voting, some of whom had voted for years but were now excluded because of 

changed circumstances. He felt that if it were decided to extend the 

franchise to spouses, it should be made universal. 

He also referred to the fact that in the urban areas which are 

now requesting annexation with Halifax, universal franchise is in effect; 

and the proposed amalgamation of these areas could be adversely affected if 

the City did not adopt a similar system. 

At the suggestion of Alderman A. M. Butler it was agreed to defer 

the matter for consideration at the meeting of Council scheduled for January 16, 

1964, in order to give the new members of Council an opportunity to further 

study the matter and to make their representations. 

LETTER - HALIFAX RELIEF COMMISSION RE: GRANT FOR NORTH END LIBRARY 

Mayor Charles Ao Vaughan, 
City Hall, 
Halifax, N. S° 

Dear Mra Mayor: 

I am authorized to advise you that the Commission has much 
pleasure in sending word to you that a grant of $100,000.00, on the recom— 
mendation of the Commission has been authorized by the Minister of Finance 
towards the cost of a new library in the north end of Halifax, the said grant 
to serve as an additional memorial to the nearly 1,700 people of the 1917 
Halifax Explosion who perished in this great disaster. 

At some later time the actual payment of the funds will be 
arranged, after progressive steps have been taken to get the building under— 
way. 

Yours sincerely, 

E, w, CROOKS, 
SECRETARY—MANAGER, 

His Worship the Mayor expressed to Alderman A. M° Butler, 

Chairman of the Halifax Relief Commission, the appreciation of Council for 

the generous grant towards the construction of a library in the north end 

of the City, and he also paid tribute to the Commission for the manner in 

which it has managed the assets of the Commission. 

LETTER OF APPRECIATION FROM SIR DENYS LOWSON 

His Worship the Mayor of Halifax, 
Mr. Charles A. Vaughan, 

Town Hall, 
Halifax, Nova Scotia, 
Canada. 

My dear Mayor, 
Now that I am back in London, I want to write and thank you so I 
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